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	Chebucto Community Net
Annual General Meeting 

April 23, 2014



Minutes of Chebucto Community Net

Annual General Meeting

April 17, 2013

1. Presentation by Andrew Wright

Andrew spoke about the Manors Project.  He began by describing the problems encountered in the past in trying to develop a high speed wireless service. Chebucto is now working with a professional group. A wireless bridge has been installed in Gerard Hall which is near two Manors, Joseph Howe and MacKeen Manor, housing low income seniors. The project started with Joseph Howe but it was suggested to do MacKeen also. The signal goes from Gerard Hall to both Manors which will be wired and have 36 Access Points. The wireless internet will be the same quality as in hotels. At the moment CCN is purchasing the wire and trying to negotiate a better price. The cost of the full service will be $125 per year. A second package will be free but the users will be restricted to certain websites such as government sites but there will be no email service. This project should significantly increase membership. There was a question about future expansion which is a possibility.

2. Call to order
Marilyn called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.

3.  Minutes of the 2012 Annual General Meeting
It was noted that the auditor’s name Johanne DesRosiers should have been stated and that the technical committee meeting time had been changed. Approval of the minutes of the 2012 Annual General Meeting was moved by Danny Melvin and seconded by Mary Rigby; motion carried.

4. Report from the Chair
A written report was distributed. Marilyn pointed out the highlights of the report noting that we did better than expected during the year. She talked about the Manor Project resulting from a meeting with Fresh Group Atlantic, the office move and the success with Twitter. She ended the report by thanking Andrew Wright and the Board of Directors. Chris Maxwell moved the acceptance of the report and Tony Cianfaglione seconded; carried

5. Treasurer’s Report
Marilyn explained the absence of the treasurer, Alan Turner, and that the treasurer’s report was a summary since not all financial information was available to give to the auditor because of the office move.  The auditor’s report will be distributed as soon as it is available. The acceptance of the treasurer’s report was moved by Nancy Armstrong and seconded by Danny Melvin; carried.

6. Report from Policy Committee
Andrew reported that not much has happened. There has been some abuse from a couple of members who gave out their passwords to scammers during the past year. CCN is attractive to scammers because of the wide usage among accounts of   Chebucto users. The abuses were caught in a short time and overall Chebucto has a very secure system. There was a question about whether there is a system to raise the alarm regarding scammers. This has not yet happened but Johnathan said it can be done.

Michael Cormier moved acceptance of the Policy Committee report and Ondrej Saar seconded; motion carried.

7. Technical Report
Johnathan reported that there is a new mail server. It has been updated from the 2007 version which used recycled parts. In February, the mail was transferred to the new system. Eventually there will be a second system. Other items of note are the donation of a networking switch which will connect all servers to the internet, and work on routing traffic to the IPv6 protocol.

There was a major overhaul of the security system increasing the strength of the encryption.

There followed some questions and discussion about Fresh Group Atlantic and the Dal Usenet news server being eliminated.

Tony Cianfaglione moved acceptance of the technical report and Andrew seconded; motion carried. 
8. Election of Directors
There are 11 members of the Board and 1 vacancy. Six members are in the middle of their term and all 5 of members at the end of their term have reoffered.  They are Richard Connolly, Ed Dyer, Chris Maxwell, Shahab Rowshan and Alan Turner. Doug Brown volunteered to be on the Board and he was nominated by Tony. Marilyn moved the acceptance of the slate of Directors and Dorothy Moore seconded. Motion carried.

9. Appointment of the Auditor 
A motion was put forth to appoint Johanne DesRosiers of Harnish DesRosiers Chartered Accountants to be the auditor for the next AGM. Approval of the motion was made by Shahab Rowshan and seconded by Doug Brown; motion carried.

10.  Other Business
There was no other business

11. Awarding of the door prizes

The door prizes, consisting of a Sobey’s gift certificate, a blu-ray player and earrings were given to the winners. Marilyn thanked the members for coming and commented on the good turnout.

12. Adjournment
Tony Cianfaglione moved adjournment at 8:05 p.m.  

